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March 8, 2021 
 
 
Pres. Angie Richey, President 
Life Pacific University 
1100 Covina Blvd. 
San Dimas, CA 91773 
c/o arichey@lifepacific.edu 
 
Dear President Richey: 
 
The ABHE Commission on Accreditation reviewed your institution at its February 13-17, 2021 meeting 
and took the following action: 
 

Reaffirm the accreditation of Life Pacific University (CA) until 2031 in light of the 
Commission on Accreditation’s judgment that the institution substantially complies with 
ABHE’s Institutional Accreditation Standards, including documentation of the 
appropriateness, rigor, and achievement of its stated student learning outcomes and all 
other Title IV eligibility requirements; and require a special progress report, due November 
15, 2021 addressing the following concerns:   

• Standard 6b: EE 2 (A budgeting process that serves as an effective instrument of 
financial oversight and planning) 

• Standard 6b: EE 3 (The cultivation of adequate revenue streams sufficient to realize 
institutional goals) 

• Standard 6b: EE 7 (Adequate internal controls to safeguard assets and protect 
personnel from accusations of wrongdoing.) 

 
The effective date of this action is February 17, 2021. Please see the Report Guide at 
www.abhe.org/accreditation/accreditation-documents/ for assistance in formatting and submitting any 
required reports to the Commission. 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me or Associate Director Shane Wood. May 
God bless your continued engagement in biblical higher education! 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Ronald C. Kroll, Ed.D. 
Director, Commission on Accreditation 
 
cc:  Dr. Michael Whyte, Board Chair, c/o mwhyte1978@gmail.com 

Dean Brian Tomhave, Accreditation Liaison, c/o btomhave@lifepacific.edu
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